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A PUBLICATION OF THE FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF WILLMAR

First Presbyterian Church is a caring and compassionate community of God’s children in the
heart of the city, welcoming all people and striving to work together to be Christ’s hands and

feet, spreading the good news of God’s love throughout the world.

PASTORS NOTE
Dear Friends,
Since I’m writing this letter to you in February, I have no idea what weather will greet
you at the beginning of March as this arrives in your mailbox or inbox. But I know there
is a bit of weather folklore that proclaims March will come in like a lion or a lamb. I’m
not sure if there is atmospheric science to support this claim, but I’ve never forgotten
the concept. Mostly because gluing cotton ball wool coats and yarn manes to paper was
a satisfying art project for my younger self. Made even more fun when there was a little
competition involved, guessing which it would be to meet us on March 1st.
As I’ve matured in life and in faith, I am less concerned with old wives' tale weather
predictions and more concerned with the spiritual seasons in which we find ourselves.
It is my call and vocation, after all, to be concerned with the spiritual well-being of the
flock I shepherd as your pastor. And I know that for many of you, weather aside, this is
a lion season. Life is not gentle or peaceful. There is a roar of worry, conflict, struggle,
and change that surrounds you. It was an easy guess, because the prowling presence of
unrest is a constant in our human lives. There is always a new challenge, a new
struggle, a new decision, ahead of us. Even good changes are uncomfortable. We find
ourselves longing for mild lamb-like weather for our lives: gentle breezes; green
pastures; still waters; sunlight on our path.
Here is the consolation I have found in faith. Life is not lion or lamb. Life is lion and
lamb. Because the Lord of our lives, the one who protects and guides us, the one who
nurtures and provides for us is not lion or lamb. Jesus is lion and lamb. He is
simultaneously gentle and fierce, conqueror and sacrifice, defender and nurturer. Lion
of Judah and Lamb of God who takes away the sin of the world. It is a false binary,
perhaps not in weather, but certainly in life, to claim that Jesus is one or the other. Jesus
is both lion and lamb all the time. And if that is true of Jesus, it can be true for us. That
prowling presence of unrest may be a constant in our lives, but so too is the love and
care of Christ. The storm may rage, but we are lambs in the care of the good shepherd.
The good shepherd who is also a prowling lion, keeping guard around us. Fierce and
tender. With us in all circumstances.
At the end of the month - the 31st to be precise - we will celebrate Easter Sunday. The
day we rejoice that the lamb of God who carried the weight of our sins is also the one
who conquered the grave. Whether the weather is stormy or calm, may we rest in the
comfort of the one who loves us this much. We look forward to seeing you at our holy
week services and Easter Sunday to celebrate that love.
In Peace,
Pastor Leanne





During Lent, please join us for the following Wednesday Night Live (WNL)
Suppers and Study:

March 6:
Menu – Pork Loin; Mashed Potatoes/gravy, Vegetable & Roll

March 13:
Menu – Baked Rigatoni; Caesar Salad & Breadsticks

March 20:
Menu – Hot Turkey/bun; Chicken Noodle Soup, Celery & Carrots

March 28 (Holy Week): NO Wednesday Night Live Supper & Study

MISSION OF THE MONTH
ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING

Sometimes it seems like the gaps in our world are only widening.
Hundreds of millions of people lack access to sustainable food sources,
clean water, sanitation, education and opportunity. Crises like conflict
and climate change are worsening existing inequalities and injustices. It

can be a lot to take in and process.
But the great challenge and privilege of our faith is that we are called to be repairers of the breach.
We are called to bridge those widening gaps and to live in solidarity with our siblings in Christ,
wherever they might be.
Now in its 75th year, One Great Hour of Sharing continues to be the single largest way
Presbyterians come together to work for a better world. When you give generously this month, you
help restore hope, provide food to the hungry and accompany the poor and oppressed by supporting
three life-saving programs:
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance  — Works with communities as they recover and find hope after
devastation of natural or human-caused disasters and provides support for refugees.
Presbyterian Hunger Program  — Helps care for creation, alleviate hunger, and addresses systemic
causes of poverty so all may be fed.
Self-Development of People — Invests in communities responding to oppression, poverty and
injustice, and educates Presbyterians about the effects of these issues.
Through One Great Hour of Sharing, our church puts our collective faith into action. We transform
our words into deeds, and fear and brokenness into hope and wholeness.
If we all do a little, it adds up to a lot! 



Join Our Mission Trip to Kentucky!
The FPC Mission Committee is excited to offer an opportunity
to help with disaster recovery by rebuilding
tornado damaged homes in Kentucky. We are
partnering with the Eden Prairie United Methodist Church on
a mission trip to Madisonville, Kentucky from April 13-20,
2024.  
In December 2021, Kentucky was hit by record-setting,
catastrophic tornadoes. The Fuller Disaster Center Response
has been leading recovery efforts and are seeking volunteers
to help rebuild homes that were destroyed. Many families have been waiting for two or more
years. If you can swing a hammer, a paintbrush, or a broom, we’d love to have you join our
adult mission team.
Our team will be heading to Madisonville, Kentucky on Saturday, April 13 and arrive on
Sunday, for a welcome and informational dinner. We’ll work Monday through Friday and
return home on Saturday, April 20. Housing is provided by a host church; tools and building
materials are also provided. 
You’ll have the opportunity to use your hands (and your hearts) to make a difference, connect
with others, laugh, learn new skills, and so much more. 
If you are at all interested and think maybe you’d like to go, put your name on the sign-up
sheet in the Narthex. You do not need to commit until March 10. For details please attend
an informational meeting on March 3rd at 11:15am in the Admin Office.

If you have questions or want to get registered, contact Ben Lang (ben.lang90@gmail.com) or
Tammy Douglas (tammy_douglas@cargill.com). 

 



3/2 Nancy Chamberlain
3/3 Bob Dincau

3/8 Julie Zondervan
3/9 Marv Packer

3/9 Doris Cogelow
3/9 Josh Pehrson
3/11 John Arnold

3/12 Lincoln Pappadackis
3/13 Mary Berglund

3/15 Aaron Eddy
3/17 Mel Odens

3/21 Sherry Myers

3/22 Tom Odens
3/23 John Carver
3/24 Chuck Owen

3/24 Kaden Bulthuis
3/25 Rev. Mark Chamberlain

3/25 Karen Skaggs
3/27 Aaron Eddy Jr.

3/29 Carol Tatge
3/30 Julie Ruter

3/30 George Ruter
3/31 Robin Bulthuis

PRAYER REQUEST
If you have a prayer request, please contact the church office or complete a request card and place in the

offering plate. Requests are printed for one month unless otherwise requested.
 

Prayers for Healing & Comfort:
Andy Sjerven (Sheila Sjerven's Stepson)
Bev Skare
David Radabaugh (Carol Tatge's Brother)
Krystn Thompson (Michelle Thompson's Daughter)
Minnie Apel (Lori Manzer's Mother)
Jasmine Quimby (Deb Grunwald’s Niece)
Bea Ourada
George Ruter
Ried Arnold
Dorothy Caine
Mark Chamberlain
Jeanette Stegeman (Kirsten Stegeman’s Mother In-law)
Samuel Carver (John and Vicki Carver’s Great Grandson)
Nada Bilky (Vicki Carver's Sister)
Jill Berglund (Mary Berglund’s Daughter)
Prayers for Those Who Grieve:
The Family of Dorothy Caine
Prayers for those Serving Elsewhere: 
LT. Matthew Sjerven, Colorado National Guard, Colorado Springs, CO
Tristian Woitaszewski (Terry Woitaszewski’s Nephew) Navy, Pensacola, FL
Perry Bishop (Bruce and Pam Quimby’s Grandson-in-law) Army, Fort Benning, GA
Noah Prout, (Barb Little’s Nephew) Air Force, Afghanistan
Chandler D'Incau, (Bob and Rita Dincau's Grandson) Air Force, Beale AFB, Marysville, CA
Hayley D’Incau (Bob and Rita’s Grandson's Wife), Beale AFB, Marysville, CA
Rob Grunwald, Coast Guard, Two Rivers, Wisconsin on Lake Michigan
Peter Rampaart, Rosemount, MN
Prayers for the Church Here and Abroad:
The People of Occidente Presbytery, Guatemala; 
Mark and Miriam Adams, Frontero de Cristo, Douglas, AZ.
Bdecan Presbyterian Church, Spirit Lake Reservation, ND
Also be in Prayers for:
Israel/Palenstine (war)
War in Ukraine
Burnsville, MN Tragedy
Kansas City Parade Shooting



 

TREASURER/BUDGET AND STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

2024 is starting out on a positive note with income greater than expenses. We know there are some
hefty expenses coming, so this is a real plus to start with a bit of a surplus. Milder weather, and very
little snow removal in February is encouraging. While we need to take care of our facility and ensure
safety and comfort of members and visitors, program and mission are the more joyful part of our
operations.
In recent conversations, people wondered what and how designated funds happen. When a donor
makes a gift and marks it as “Building and Remodeling” or “Food Shelf”, that is a binding contract and
that gift must be used or saved for that purpose, no matter how short another fund might be. So, a
designation has been established by the donor. Designations may also happen under the direction of
the Session. For example, the church might be the beneficiary of an estate gift, with no designation
established in the will or trust document. It may be left as undesignated or General Fund money, or
the Session may establish a purpose for the bequest, and make a designation. A designation can only
be changed or released by the person or body who made the original designation.  
The Per Capita for 2024 is $45 per confirmed member. If you are new to First Presbyterian or are not
familiar with per capita, talk to the pastors or Budget Committee members to understand how this
money is used. Per capita is paid in support of the three governing bodies of the Presbyterian Church
USA, our presbytery, the synod and the General Assembly. This goes toward operating or
administrative expenses of each body. The work of the greater church, Mission, Disaster, Hunger etc.
are supported by designated giving. When you think about it, it is a bargain to operate the
governance of the greater church at $45 per member. Compare this to any secular charity and be
impressed! We have a practice of taking per capita giving each month for the first three months of
the year and paying as received. We then pay the balance in the fourth month. Remember, we
welcome your payment as early as possible but receive any time during the year you are able to pay.  
There has been nothing given for Extra Giving in 2024. This ongoing practice helps with the end of
year shortfall. God appreciates a cheerful giver, and so do we, the Budget and Finance Committee,
financial secretary and treasurer! Thank you, we could not do this without you, nor could First
Presbyterian be the Church in the Heart of Willmar with Heart!

PER CAPITA 
2024 Per Capita is $45, please pay as you are able. We will pay per capita to the Presbytery as it is given,

through April with the balance paid in May. We appreciate your payment whenever you are able, but the
sooner the better for the church cash flow.  

2024 Per Capita Expense
$9,596

2024 Per Capita Received
$1,437

General Fund through January 31, 2024

General Fund Revenue:
$ 18,840.00

Per Capita Giving:
1,437.00

Total General Fund Receipts:
$20,277.00
Expenses:
$17,469.00

2023 Per Capita Payment:
$1,437.00

Total General Fund Expenses:
$18,906.00

Revenue in excess of Expenses:
$1,371.00

Building and Remodeling Fund Balance:
$94,642.00

MISSION GIVING
(January)
$210.00

Building Maintenance Loan (Roof)
$98,903.00



 

Youth and Children Announcements

Youth at Lulu Beans
The next LuLu Beans gathering for all youth, grades 6-12 will
be on Saturday, March 9th at 10:00 a.m. Be sure to grab your
LuLu Bucks from Jeff or Rita before you place your order.

Mission Giving Youth BINGO!

It didn’t take long for the Gospel Rock children (grades 2-5) and Jr. & Sr. High youth
participants of First Presbyterian Church of Willmar to spend $500 donated by the church’s
Mission Committee to go towards the purchase of several items from the Presbyterian Giving
catalog.
With BINGO cards in hand, the group played several games with the intent of purchasing
things ranging from farming tools, a family of chickens, Jerry cans and a sewing machine to
donate to communities around the world. The full list of items purchased can be found in the
pictures below.
This has become a wonderful tradition at FPC, and the kids have learned first hand what it
means to be a Matthew 25 Church. Generous gifts like these are wonderful examples of how
churches can join together to expand our witness to God’s gracious and abundant work in the
world.



There are more photos on the church website!

Palm Sunday is on March 24th. This is a time that we as
Christians recall the story of Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem, as he
was greeted by people waving palm branches. As a reminder to
us to welcome Jesus into our hearts and be willing to follow
him, we invite the children, youth and anyone who would like
to, to wave palms to mark the beginning of Holy Week. We will meet in the Narthex to
distribute the branches, and then parade through the sanctuary waving them during the
opening hymn.

Calling all children, ages 2 through 6th grade! Get
out your Easter baskets and buckets and meet us in
the Narthex at First Presbyterian Church for our
annual Easter Egg Hunt at 9:30 a.m. on Easter
Sunday, March 31st! You will be on the “hunt” inside

the church, and maybe outside too if the weather cooperates, for colored plastic eggs filled
with delicious treats and messages of Easter hope!

Mark your calendars, and be on the lookout for more information about
“Camp Sunday” April 7th. We will again be holding a Boxed Lunch
Fundraiser to help support our church’s camp scholarship program for
children, youth and adults attending camp at Clearwater Forest. 
Your Boxed Lunch will consist of a Subway Sandwich (turkey or ham), a bag of chips, cookie
and a bottle of water. Adult and children’s boxes will be available. Suggested donations are
$12 for adult boxes and $6 for children’s boxes. Please come and support this special event
that benefits ALL ages!



“Wednesday Night Live” (WNL) Classes
From 5:30pm-7:30pm

Each Wednesday begins with a short time of Worship
in JKH at 5:30pm, followed by a catered meal.

 
STARTING AT 6:20pm:

ABC Faith
All Adults

John Knox Hall 
Rainbow Venture

Preschool- 1st Grade
The Nursery
Gospel Rock

Grades 2-5
Gospel Rock Classroom

Youth Group
Grades 6-12
Youth Room

 
ALL ARE INVITED AND WELCOME
**Nursery Care provided as well! 

“CAMP FIRELIGHT” VBS 2024
Surrounded by water, trees, and rolling hills, Camp Firelight VBS 2024
is the perfect location for every Camper’s favorite summer activities!
During each assembly session, Campers join first-time camp counselor
Sam and Lu (short for Lumen), the lightning bug puppet, and learn to
face their fears while trusting in God. Each day, Campers see Counselor
Sam face new challenges, from as simple as leading Campers on a hike
to as intimidating as meeting a new and wise nature expert. With the
help of Lu the Lightning Bug and the Camp Counselor Guidebook, Counselor Sam and our
Campers explore timeless Bible stories that show how Old and New Testament Campers
trusted God in the face of their own fears and went on to do great things in God’s name.
Through these stories, this program will teach us about people in the Bible who experienced
the gift of a trusting relationship with God. In addition, it will teach us to trust that God will go
with us, lead the way, share wisdom, to give us peace, and spark joy as we celebrate the good
news of Jesus in our own lives and in the lives of others. We will also learn ways we can
connect with and put our trust in God whenever we are afraid, challenged, or called to do
God’s work in the world and share the Good News of God’s love through Jesus Christ.
Rotations will include crafts, recreation & Bible storytelling.
Camp Firelight VBS will be held June 9-12 from 5:30 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. at First Presbyterian
Church of Willmar. To get your child registered head to our website, or complete a
registration form located in the Narthex or sent to you at home.
Be sure to invite a friend or two, and grandparents, get those grandkids here…they will love
it! 
Contact Jill Boeyink if you have questions, or if you would be interested in helping as a youth
or adult leader.



Clearwater Forest

SUMMER CAMP
At Clearwater Forest each session of camp for children, youth, adults and families is rich in a
variety of activities, fresh air, engaging worship, and connection building. The loving,
enthusiastic and dedicated summer staff provide guidance and support for campers to take
healthy risks through fun, challenging and adventurous activities. Whether its learning to
paddle a sea kayak or completing the high ropes course, these activities help any camper
stretch and grow in a safe Christian community. Leadership opportunities abound for all ages
– from choosing daily activities, participating in planning and leading worship, to leading a
cabin or quest group through the various daily activities.
Please note that all week-long camps will end on Fridays!
All those attending camp from First Presbyterian Church will receive a scholarship of ½
off the price of camp. This applies to ALL ages. Please contact Jill Boeyink with camp
questions, or to request a scholarship.

2024 Summer Camp Schedule



 



Church Annoucements







We are in need of Coffee Fellowship Volunteers for
Fellowship Hour on Sunday mornings. If you are
able to volunteer for a Sunday or two, please sign
up on the sheet in JKH or contact Shara in the
office during office hours. Thanks in advance!

We need MARCH filled, please!

Family Fun Afternoon
February 24, 2024



There are more photos on the church website!

REMINDER:
We have an ONLINE giving option. GIVE NOW

Go to our church website homepage at www.fpchurchwillmar.org and click on "GIVE NOW"  or click the
"GIVE NOW" button to the right

You can still give in the traditional ways. This does not replace offerings by cash or check dropped in the
offering plate or sent to the church. ​If that is how you prefer to give, please continue to do so.

MONTHLY
CALENDAR

*Worship Services are held in the Sanctuary and streamed on Facebook LIVE

3 Sunday

9:00am: Adult Ed in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Worship with Communion
11:00am: Fellowship in JKH

5 Tuesday

8:00am: Men's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
1:00pm: Sewing Group at Jefferson
4:00pm: Zoom Book Study with Pastor Leanne (Meeting ID: 897 7451 0978)
5:30pm: Personnel in the Admin Office

6 Wednesday

8:00am: Women's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
NO Staff Meeting in the Admin Office
5:30pm: Wednesday Night Live Classes



7 Thursday

10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
3:30pm: PLIfe (Zoom)
6:00pm: Music Team in the Sanctuary

8 Friday

4:00pm: Social Hour

9 Saturday

10:00am: Youth at LuLu Beans

10 Sunday

Daylight Savings-Spring Forward

9:00am: Adult Ed in the Friendship Room and Nurture and Fellowship in the Choir Room
10:00am: Worship
11:00am: Fellowship in JKH and Mission Fund in the Friendship Room
11:30am: Kentucky Mission Trip Meeting in the Admin Office

12 Tuesday

8:00am: Men's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
4:00pm: Zoom Book Study (Meeting ID: 897 7451 0978)
6:30pm: Deacons in the Choir Room, CEYM in the CEYM Office, and Mission in the Admin Office

13 Wednesday

8:00am: Women's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Staff Meeting in the Admin Office
5:30pm: "Wednesday Night Live"

14 Thursday

COMMITTEE MINUTES DEADLINE

10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
6:00pm: Music Team in the Sanctuary

15 Friday

VOICE DEADLINE

17 Sunday

9:00am: Adult Ed in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Worship
11:00am: Fellowship in JKH and Investments Committee in the Friendship Room



19 Tuesday

8:00am: Men's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
10:30am: College Meal Prep in the Kitchen
4:00pm: Zoom Book Study (Meeting ID: 897 7451 0978)

20 Wednesday

8:00am: Women's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Staff Meeting in the Admin Office
10:00am: College Meal
5:30pm: Wednesday Night Live Classes

21 Thursday

10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
6:00pm: Music Team in the Sanctuary and Buildings and Grounds in the Admin Office
6:30pm: Session in the Choir Room

22 Friday

6:00pm: Social Hour at The Green Mill

24 Sunday

Palm Sunday

9:00am: Adult Ed in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Worship
11:00am: Fellowship in JKH

26 Tuesday

8:00am: Men's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
4:00pm: Zoom Book Study (Meeting ID: 897 7451 0978)

27 Wednesday

8:00am: Women's Bible Study in the Friendship Room
10:00am: Staff Meeting in the Admin Office
6:00pm: Music Team in the Sanctuary

28 Thursday

Maundy Thursday

10:00am: Exercise Class in JKH
7:00pm: Maundy Thursday Service in the Sanctuary



29 Friday

Good Friday

12:30pm: Good Friday Service at Calvary
7:00pm: Good Friday Service at Vinje

31 Sunday

EASTER SUNDAY

NO ADULT ED

8:30am: Men's Easter Breakfast
9:30am: Easter Egg Hunt
10:00am: Easter Sunday Worship

The office is closed on Fridays.

CHURCH CONTACTS

​Rev. Scott Thompson
Co-Pastor ​

scott.fpcwillmar@gmail.com
Rev. Leanne Thompson

Co-Pastor ​
leanne.fpcwillmar@gmail.com

Shara Goldenstein
 Administrative Assistant ​

fpcwillmar@gmail.com

Jill Boeyink    
CEYM Director/Music Team

Director
jill.fpcwillmar@gmail.com

Deb Lang
Financial Secretary

deb.fpcwillmar@gmail.com
Tom Wodash  

Custodian

Now Hiring
Nursery Supervisor

Bea Ourada 
 Treasurer

bfourada@gmail.com
Betty Knutson

Clerk of Session
bettyknutson722@gmail.com

320-222-1613

Church Phone: 
320-235-1263

  

Church Email:
fpcwillmar@gmail.com 

Pastoral Care
Emergency Phone:

320-737-0649

Church Website:
www.fpchurchwillmar.org
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